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The Faculty Assembly Budget committee members meet as part of the University Budget Advisory Committee (UBAC). The FA Budget committee calls additional meetings as necessary. UBAC has met twice this semester. The following summarizes the issues from these meetings. UBAC is an open meeting and anyone is invited to attend.

Summary of UBAC Meetings:

September 23, 2010 meeting:


We discussed the budgetary issues from the last few years as well as how to move forward with addressing “the cliff” that will occur this year. As you may recall we have already taken a $5 million cut and currently the next cut is expected to be about $10 million, bringing the money we receive from the state at about $8 million (we had nearly $24 million just a few years ago). The actual amount of state funding (and cut) is still unknown and depends on other state budgetary issues as well as ballot measures which can further impact state funding for higher education. 


We used a variety of strategies to cover the first budget reduction including budget cuts and increases in revenue generation (e.g., increased enrollments, increased tuition, increased auxiliary and enterprise/entrepreneurial activities, efficiencies). The conservative strategy adopted by the leadership team allowed us to meet the previous cut without needing to layoff persons and enabled us to meet academic instructional needs (vacant positions filled, lecturers/instructors hired to meet additional demands). In order for us to address the future cuts in state funding and to invest in campus needs (e.g., mandatory cost increases such as insurance and energy, pay increases for faculty and staff), similar approaches will be used and include such strategies as increasing enrollments and retaining students, increasing research and auxiliary activities, increasing entrepreneurial activities, increasing tuition, and base budgeting of F&A.


The leadership team is committed to maintaining (and increasing) excellence in the educational experience we offer students while keeping us financially stable. There is a continued expectation that we will meet the budgetary constraints without reductions in personnel. There is a commitment to invest in the university by returning to modest compensation increases for faculty and staff as soon as possible; however, it should be noted that some of this decision is dependent on growth and potential future cuts as well as decisions by the Legislature and Regents. There is a concern that much of our growth is dependent on student growth and tuition increases and that we do not want to put undue burden on our students. For the upcoming year about 68% of our general fund budget is directly from tuition and this percentage is expected to grow as state funding for higher education decreases. Information about the campus budget can be found at http://www.uccs.edu/~irpage/budget.html.  

October 7 Meeting:

We were informed about the Financial Accountability Plan: This is from SB 3. Higher education institutions are allowed some flexibility in increasing tuition without approval (up to 9%) but must have a financial plan submitted to CCHE if tuition is to be higher than 9%. Those financial plans had to be submitted to CCHE on October 1 even though higher education will not know their state budgets until March 2011 or later. As a place holder for the flexibility of potentially having tuition increases greater than 9%, CU put into their financial plan a tuition increase of 9.5%. Newspapers have been reporting that there may be steep tuition increases next year. People should be aware that UCCS does not have yet know what the tuition increases will be. The planned tuition increase is arbitrary and is a necessity of the early submission of a plan to CCHE. Tuition rates will not be set until we receive our budget from the legislature (some time after March 2011). You may get questions from students as these numbers are reported in the newspaper. 

We heard an update on Extended Studies. There is a goal to increase the overall revenue from extended studies and more funds from extended studies will be returned to the campus general budget that has occurred in the past. There is a new director of extended studies, Carley Ries. There are plans to extend CU Succeed (the program offering college courses in high school), on-line programs, and “Weekend University” as ways to reach different populations interested in college courses/degrees. 
